MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 4th APRIL 2018

APOLOGIES
Received from John Foster, Simon Booth, Alf Lee, Tony Gates and Brian Bennett.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the  February 2018   meeting had been previously circulated and were agreed as a true record of proceedings. Proposed by Mike Sugden, seconded by John Jenkinson.
MATTERS ARISING
PAT testing had been started but the machine malfunctioned so is back for repair and recalibration.

Several estimates for tree cutting had been received but Paul Davis's contact submitted the lowest and that was accepted. The northern line of trees will be trimmed as soon as possible so please be aware that work will be in progress on the site.

The second gate access is proceeding and the gates have been made already. Paul Davis came up with a contractor who will prepare the entrance apron, spread the aggregate and erect the gates for a very reasonable amount. This will then free up the digger etc. for a full weekend to do the new quarry area. Again, as this work is being done please take care when on site.

The toilet roof has been done but now requires painting once the correct paint has been bought.

We hope to paint the clubhouse but further investigation is required as to the correct paint or coating required. Mike Dawes has a contact at Ideal Building Systems and will ask him for advice.

The charger station is now in use for the crawlers and trucks.

The safety barriers bought for the NADS events proved a useful addition and are available for any other event if required.

Use of wheelie bins around the site has proved successful so far.

Geoff Figgett has made a temporary repair to the podium and more permanent repairs are expected shortly.

The new buoy marker system has been agreed between respective captains are is now in place.

The Chairman reminded everyone of the need to WEAR YOUR LANYARD WHEN ON SITE.

Mike Dawes said the defibrillator will be removed on 24th April for a short while to be serviced. More volunteers are needed to be trained as operators, please ask a committee member for details.

TREASURER’S REPORT
Income this month was £2782.50 from memberships and expenditure was £1386.76 from Opus Energy, site maintenance, public liability insurance and stationery. Total amount held in both accounts is now £12,063.38. Current membership stands at 177 full members with 32 juniors. East Riding residents make up 66% of membership. There is a significant amount yet to come via memberships.

John Jenkinson asked when the reserve account was topped up and the Treasurer said this was done as and when funds allow.

EVENTS
The Events Officer said that this month we have our first Club Sunday on 8th April with Scale Steering, Club 500 racing, free sailing, trucks and crawlers.

15th April is the NADS fast electrics, trucks and crawlers and 29th is Multiracing  plus trucks and crawlers.

The Driffield Steam and Vintage Rally forms are available but must be returned to Ian Phillips no later than the May club meeting.

Information about the Haydock Model Boat Convention on 25/26 August is available from Ian Phillips and there are still places available on the coach for 26th, please see the list in the clubhouse or talk to John Jenkinson.

The Chairman asked if there was anyone willing and interested in putting on a display at Hornsea Floral Pavilion on Saturday 9th June. There was sufficient interest so write that in your diaries.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Chairman thanked Elaine and her hard working team for the catering at the NADS event. He also thanked Geoff Figgett and his team for work on the podium and sire furniture.

The 2 weekends where the work on the quarry area are 21/22 April and 12/13 May.

One picnic bench has been moved across the opposite side of the truck site.

A new mower will be purchase with our old one going in part exchange. Tis will cost£1650.

The Chairman had obtained a supply of white tiles which are to be used in the ladies toilet.

The Chairman asked the |Secretary to supply an amended copy of the constitution and rules to the committee and also in the clubhouse.

The Bridlington Disability Group will be on site on Saturday 28th April. Mike Dawes thanked all those who have volunteered to bring boats on that day.

Please do NOT use the blue plasters in the first aid box, these are for kitchen staff use only. Out of date bandages will be replaced shortly.

Ken Thorpe                                                                                 Simon Booth (Chairman)                                                                                   (Secretary)
